
Radford University  
Protocol and Guidelines  

For Training and Safe Operation of Passenger Vans 
   

Background/history 

Radford University’s Facilities Maintenance and Operations-Central Motor Fleet and/or Enterprise Vehicle 
Rentals has accommodated transportation needs for the University’s various Departments/sponsored clubs by 
providing passenger vans through a rental program for many years.   
 
The University’s Office of Risk Management wants to assure that Departments and Club Sponsors who 
request/authorize the use of passenger vans and also the driver(s) who will be responsible for driving a van 
are aware of the risks and dangers associated with operating passenger van vehicles. Please Note: Individuals 
who will be driving/operating either Central Motor Fleet owned vans or Enterprise Vehicle Rental vans must 
successfully complete the passenger safety awareness on line course and only these individuals are allowed 
to drive. Only ten (10) people, the driver and nine (9) passengers are allowed per van, regardless if the van 
is rented from Central Motor Fleet or Enterprise.   
 
Successful completion of the Virginia Department of General Services-Office of Fleet Management Services 
DGS Fleet Driver Safety and Policy Lesson that also includes passenger van safety and awareness information is required 
for students, faculty and/or employees who will be operating Central Motor Fleet 

https://covlc.virginia.gov/ContentDetails.aspx?id=354E8267831545239755EE10E74967D4


 

Qualifications and restrictions required for driving/operating a passenger van 

https://covlc.virginia.gov/ContentDetails.aspx?id=354E8267831545239755EE10E74967D4
https://covlc.virginia.gov/ContentDetails.aspx?id=354E8267831545239755EE10E74967D4

